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23/05/2019        Reg. No.: W0185-02 

 

Notification in accordance with Regulation 11(2)(b)of the EPA (Industrial 

Emissions)(Licensing) Regulations 2013, in respect of a licence review from Rilta 

Environmental Limited for an installation located at Rilta Environmental, Block 402, Grant 

Drive, Greenogue Business Park, Rathcoole, Dublin 

 

  

Dear Sir or Madam, 

 

I refer to your Industrial Emissions licence review application (W0185-02) and associated 

Environmental Impact Statement received by the Agency on 31st July 2017.   

The Agency has reconsidered the screening determination of 18/02/2019 (issued on 

11/03/2019) having regard to the activity for which the licence review application relates. In 

accordance with Section 83(2A) of the EPA Act 1992, as amended, the Agency has 

determined that the application should be made subject to an Environmental Impact 

Assessment (EIA) as respects the matters that come within the functions of the Agency.  

Having considered the information provided by the applicant, it has been determined that 
the activity exceeds the following threshold in Schedule 5, Part 2 of the Planning and 
Development Regulations 2001, as amended, and is likely to give rise to significant effects 
on the environment by virtue of its nature, size and location: 
  

 11 (b) Installations for the disposal of waste with an annual intake greater than 
25,000 tonnes not included in Part 1 of this Schedule  

 
Having regard to the above advice, and as previously requested in Agency correspondence 

dated 06/11/2018, the Agency are now seeking further information on your application and 

associated EIS.  You are required to provide an updated Environmental Impact Assessment 

Report (EIAR) to meet the requirements of Directive 2011/92/EU as amended by 

2014/52/EU (EIA Directive). 



The updated EIAR should be submitted to the Agency not later than 4 weeks of the date of 

this notice, in order to allow the Agency to process and determine your application in a 

timely manner. 

In addition to the above please also provide an updated non-technical summary to reflect 

the information provided in your reply. 

 

Your response to this request is to be submitted via EDEN. Guidance on how to use this 

portal is available on the EPA website at 

http://www.epa.ie/pubs/forms/lic/industrial%20emissions/licenceapplicationformguidance.

html. 

 

Please be advised that the EIS should be prepared having regard to the EPA’s guidance 

documents on EIS, which are available at the following link: 

http://www.epa.ie/downloads/advice/ea/guidelines/.  

 

 
Yours faithfully, 

 

Environmental Licensing Programme 

Office of Environmental Sustainability 

Tel: 053 - 9160600 

 


